### ROBIN W. WINKS BLACKS IN CANADA

COLLECTION

The New York Public Library

Schomburg Center for Research in Black Culture 515 Malcolm X Boulevard New York, New York 10037

### RESTRICTED

Correspondence in the Winks/Blacks in Canada Collection can be used only after consultation with the Archivist.

#### Table of Contents

Biography1
Scope and Content2
Container List3
Separation Record8
Calendar for Items in Boxes 11, 12, 139

WINKS, ROBIN W. (1930-2003). BLACKS IN CANADA. COLLECTION, 1956-1972. 17 boxes. (12 microfilm reels).

#### <u>Introduction</u>

Robin W. Winks, a professor of history at Yale University during the major part of his research for *The Blacks in Canada: A History* (New Haven: Yale University Press, 1971) received his doctorate from Johns Hopkins University in 1957. His career was spent for the most part at Yale University, beginning as an instructor in 1957 through his appointment in 1977 as Master of Berkeley College at Yale. Additionally, Winks was a visiting professor at the University of Malaya (1962-1963), and the University of Sidney (1963) and was a State Department lecturer in the Middle East (1966) and West Africa (1972). He conducted research in a number of areas besides race relations, including Canadian-American

diplomatic and cultural relations, and the role of Australia, New Zealand and Britain in the Pacific. Among his publications are Failed Federations: Decolonization And The British Empire (1970), Myth Of The American Frontier (1971), and The Relevance Of Canadian History (1978). He died in 2003.

The Blacks in Canada Collection includes the typescript for the book and two articles on the subject by Winks, "Canadian-West Indian Union: A Forty-Year Minuet" and "The Canadian Negro: An Historical Assessment", both published by the Institute of Commonwealth Studies, London.

Although Dr. Winks deposited the major portion of his research materials for *The Blacks in Canada* at the Schomburg Center he retained most of his notes on post-1960 events, the data from the Toronto office of the Human Rights Commission and virtually all of the materials given to him by, or transcribed from the records of, the Montreal Office of the Canadian Labour Congress' Joint Advisory Committee on Human Relations, due to references to persons still living. Additionally, Winks did not include in his gift to the Schomburg many articles from the standard and readily available journals or copies of secondary sources and primary accounts which appeared in book form.

### Scope and Content

The Robin W. Winks/Blacks in Canada Collection consists of correspondence and research materials related to Winks' authorship of *The Blacks in Canada: A History* and other articles concerning the history of Blacks in Canada. The collection is divided into three series: Correspondence; Writings; and the Research File.

The CORRESPONDENCE series span the years 1956 through 1972, with a few undated items. The letters pertain to Winks' research for, and the pre-and post-publication reaction to *The Blacks in Canada*. Included in the latter category are letters from historian, John Hope Franklin, and sociologist, Harold Potter.

WRITINGS consists primarily of the various typed drafts of *The Blacks In Canada*. In some cases the first typed draft was readily identifiable and was so labeled. Typescripts of additional writings by Winks on the historical presence of Blacks in Canada are also included in this series, as is a mock-up for *Slavery: A Comparative Perspective: Readings On Slavery From Ancient Times To The Present* (New York University Press, 1972), a work edited by Winks.

The RESEARCH FILE forms the largest series in the collection and is divided into two subseries: Notes and Printed Material. Notes consists of five archival boxes of handwritten and typed notes taken by Winks in the field and in archives from primary sources while researching The Blacks in Canada and his other writings. The headings on the folders are those used by Winks. The Printed Material subseries is composed of xerox copies of obscure published articles, as well as pamphlets, magazines and newspaper clippings collected by Winks for his research. According to Dr. Winks, much of this data was not incorporated into the published book. The articles have been organized by subject; the newspaper clippings are arranged chronologically.

#### Provenance

Gift of Robin W. Winks. SCM77-66.

Processed by D. Lachatanere September 1982

<u>Box</u>	<u>Folder</u>	<u>Reel</u>	
1	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8	1	CORRESPONDENCE  1956-1959  1960  1961  1962-1963  1964  1965, February-August  1965, September-December  1966
2	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19		1967 1968 1969 1970 1971-1972 n.d. WRITINGS Blacks in Canada, 1971 - Typescript Preface (First Draft) Introductory Material (First Draft) Introductory Material Maps Chapter 1 (First Draft) Chapter 1 Chapter 2 (First Draft) Chapter 3 Chapter 4 (First Draft) Chapter 4 Chapter 5 (First Draft) Chapter 5
3	1 2 3 4 5 6 7	2	Chapter 6 (First Draft) Chapter 6 Chapter 7 (First Draft) Chapter 7 Chapter 8 Notes to Chapters 1-3, 5-8
3	8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15	2	Chapter 9 Chapter 9 Chapter 10 Chapter 10 Chapter 11 (First Draft) Chapter 11 Chapter 12 Chapter 12 Chapter 13 Chapter 13 Chapter 13

<u>Box</u>	<u>Folder</u>	<u>Reel</u>	
	17 18 19		Chapter 14 Chapter 15 (First Draft) Chapter 15
4	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8		Chapter 16 Notes to Chapter 9-16 Appendix Appendix Sources Sources Index Index
	9		"The Negro in the Maritimes: An Introductory Survey," 1964 "The Canadian Negro: An Historical
	11 12		Assessment," 1966 "Canadian-West Indian Union: A Forty Year Minuet," 1968 "A History of Negro School
	13		Segregation in Canada," 1970? Untitled Article, 1970-1971? Slavery: A Comparative Perspective; Readings on Slavery from Ancient Times to the Present, edited by R.
	14 15 16		Winks, N.Y.U. Press, 1972 Pages 1-82 Pages 83-147A Pages 148-221
5 5	1 2 3 4	3	The Jamaican Maroons A Sacred Animosity: Abolitionism in Canada John James E. Linton Samuel Ringgold Ward RESEARCH FILE
	5-14		Notes Slavery and Anti-Slavery
6	1-2 3-4 5 6 7-8 9 10	3-4	Anti-Slavery John Brown and Uncle Tom/Josiah Henson Maroons of Jamaica Loyalist Negroes Sierra Leone Militia C.L.C. Moutines Trip

<u>Box</u>	<u>Folder</u>	<u>Reel</u>	
	11-12 13		Churches The Canadian Canaan and Uncle Tomism
7	1-3 4 5-8 9-11	5 5-6	The Negro in Canada Canada and the West Indies Discrimination Miscellaneous
8	1 2 3 4 5-9 10 11 12 13 14-15	7	Trent Chapter Kingdom of Canada, 1867 General Confederation Activities About Confederation Alabama Claims, 1867-1871 Georgia Affairs Will of Wisp Mallory Naval Report The Samana Purchase (Annexation) St. Thomas Purchase Index (Notes from British
8	17-21	7	Legation) Miscellaneous
9	1 2-10 11-12 13-16 17 18 19 20-22 23-25 26	7-8	Abraham Lincoln's Death Annexation, 1867-1870 Alaska Purchase Bill Fenian Invasion Fenian Movement in Ireland Crimping and Enlistment Possible outbreak of war between Canada and the United States Defense and Opinion, 1861 Confidential Dispatches Notes from Baring Brothers
10	27 1 2-3 4 5-6 7-7A 7-8	7-8 9	Confederates in Canada after U.S. Civil War, 1861-1865 Colorado Jewett Various Notes from Dr. Sumner Miscellaneous Correspondence - St. Albans St. Albans Files - Public Opinion Miscellaneous
10	10-10B 11 12-15	10	Expressions of Public Opinion, 1861-1865 Newspaper List for Canada American - Canadian Relations - Treaty of Reciprocity

<u>Box</u>	<u>Folder</u>	<u>Reel</u>	
	16 17 18 19		The Giddings Material Johnson Island, Abortive Attempt The Chesapeake Affair San Juan
10A	1 2 3 4 5		Economic Factors - Miscellaneous Notes Passport/Trade Restrictions Consulate Directories Newcastle Story Excerpts from Newspapers re Religious Topics
*11	1 2-3 4 5		Printed Material Bibliographies, Inventories Slavery Fugitive Slave Anti-Slavery
*12	1-2 3 4		Immigration and Discrimination Canadian Immigration Policy toward the Negro The Negro in Canada
*13	1 2-3	11	Negroes in Canada - State of War between Canada and the United States, 1870 Race Relations in Canada and the United States
13	4 5 6-8	11	Documents from the British Columbia Archives Josiah Henson and John Brown Civil Rights - Documents and Notes
14	1 2 3 4 5 6		Slavery Religion History Newspaper Clippings March 1961 April-June 1961 July-September 1961
15	1 2 3 4	11	October-December 1961 March-April 1965 May 1965 June 1965

\* Note: For detailed listing, see pages 9-32

<u>Box</u>	<u>Folder</u>	<u>Reel</u>	
	5 6	12	July 1965 August 1965
16	1 2 3 4 5 6 7		September 1965 October 1965 November 1965 1966-1969 Miscellaneous, 1922-n.d. Miscellaneous, 1960-1962 Miscellaneous, 1963-1965
17			Pamphlets and Magazines relating to Civil Rights, Human Rights and Race Relations

#### SEPARATION RECORD

The following items were removed from:

Name of Collection/Papers Robin W. Winks/BLACKS IN CANADA

Accession Number SCM77-66 / MG 65

The item(s) listed below have been sent to the division indicated, either to be retained or disposed of there. Any items that should receive special disposition are clearly marked.

### Schomburg Moving Image and Recorded Sound Division:

One tape recording of program titled, "The Negro in Canada" with Robin W. Winks, for the series at WRVR, "United States and Canada".

### Schomburg Photographs and Print Division:

1 Photograph of Old Bog School, Charlottetown Island (erected until 1898)
6 Photographs of Blacks in Canada

#### <u>Box 11</u>

Folder	1	Bibliographies, Inventories	
Document	1	Photostats of documents from Toronto	
		Public Library.	5 pp.
	2	Bibliography of primary and secondary	
		sources on Blacks.	4 pp.

	3	Master list of letters and two engravings from Harriet Beecher Stowe papers. Clifton Waller
	4	Barrett Library, Purchase. 35 pp. Extra notes to the Diary of James
	_	Brown. U.C. Coll., Toronto. 3 pp.
	5	References to Negro in Canada in Nova Scotia Legislative Library. 1 p.
	6	Reference service report of the Negro in U.S. military history. 3 pp.
	7	Annotated bibliography of Rev. James K. Lewis's thesis: "Religious Life of Fugitive Slaves and Rise of Coloured Baptist Churches, 1820- 1865, in what is known as Ontario." Canadian Baptist Historical Collection, McMaster Divinity College, Hamilton, Ontario. 12 pp.
Folder	2-3	Slavery
Document	8	"Interesting notes on Great Britain and Canada with respect to the Negro." The Journal of Negro History. v. 13, April 1928. 14 pp.
	9	"The slave in Canada: Preface." The  Journal of Negro History. v. 5,  July 1920, no. 3.
	10	"The mosquito in upper Canada" by The
	11	Honourable William Renwick Riddell. 1 p. "The slave in upper Canada" by W.R. Riddell. <i>The Journal of Negro</i>
	12	History. v. 4, October 1919. 24 pp. "Slavery at Quebec" by J.M. Lemoine.
		The Canadian Antiquarian. v. 4, 1876. 4 pp.
<u>Box 11</u>		
Folder Document	2-3 13	Slavery "When human beings were real estate" by Hon. William Renwick Riddell. The Canadian Magazine. v. 57, June 1921. 4 pp.
	14	"Slavery and Protector Somerset; the Vagrancy Act of 1547" by C.S.L. Davies. The Economic History Review. 2nd sec., v. 19,
	15	December,1966 18 pp. "John Baker, the last of those who had been born in slavery in Canada" by J.F. Pringle. Lunenburgh, or the Old Eastern District, chapt. 36,

16	Cornwall. October 1890. "Reciprocity of slaves between Michigan and Upper Canada" by W.R.	8	pp.
17	Riddell. <i>The Journal of Negro History</i> . v. 17. July 1932. Canada: Introduction. Re: slave cases in Canadian court reports, ed.		pp.
18	<pre>by Helen Tunnicliff Cotterall.   Judicial Cases Concerning Slavery   and the Negro. Book reviews: "William King, Friend   and Champion of Slaves" by Annie</pre>	9	pp.
	Strath Jamieson and "The Slave Trade, Slavery and Color" by Theodore D. Jervey. <i>Journal of</i> <i>Negro History</i> .	2	pp.
19	"Dr. E. J. Barker's attitude towards slavery as expressed in the Kingston Daily British Whig, January 1, 1849-December 20, 1860" by Richard H. Grover, American History 841. Queen's University.		
	<u>-</u>	L7	pp.

# Box 11

Folder	2-3	Slavery
Document	20	"A paper read in the Baptist Church at Guysborough, July 5, 1936, on the anniversary of the organization of the Guysborough First United Baptist Church in that place, July 5, 1829" by Ray L. Coldwell. The American Baptist Historical Society, Rochester, N.Y. (missing). 21 pp.
	21	"The free church and American slavery" by George Shepperson. The Scottish Historical Review. v. 30, October 1951. 18 pp.
	22	"American colonization society" - review out of Fifteenth Report of the, Washington, 1832. N.A. Rev. Boston 1832. 4 pp.
	23	"American slavery as a disruptive factor in Canadian-American Church
	24	relations." (missing). 12 pp. Introduction to Austin Steward's Twenty-Two years a Slave and Forty
		Years a Freeman. 8 pp.

	25	"The American Negro and Africa" by George Shepperson. British Assoc. for American Studies Bulletin.		
	26			pp.
	27	Bulletin. N.S., no. 2, March 1961. Trends in the literature about the		pp.
		American Negro.	16	pp.
Folder Document	4 28 29	"The fugitive slave in Canada" by Fre		pp.
			10	pp.
Box 11				
Folder	4	Fugitive Slave		
Document	30	"Jesse Happy, a fugitive slave from Kentucky" by J. Mackenzie Leask. Ontario Historical Society. v.54, June 1962.	12	pp.
	31	"An Arkansas fugitive slave incident and its international repercussions" by Roman J. Zorn.  Arkansas Historical Quarterly.		
	32	"Criminal extradition menaces the Canadian haven for fugitive slaves, 1841-1861" by Roman J. Zorn. <i>CHR</i> ,		pp.
	33	"The provincial freeman: a new source for the history of the Negro in Canada" by Alexander L. Murray.  The Journal of Negro History.		PP.
	34	"Fugitive slaves in Ontario: a digest of two papers" by Fred Landon. Rea before the Middlesex Historical Society 1918-1919. The Historical Society of Northwestern Ohio.	_	pp.
	35	Quarterly Bulletin. v. 8, no. 2, April 1936. [The fugitive slaves] "In an old	14	pp.
		Ontario cemetery" by Fred Landon. The Dalhousie Review v. 5,	1.0	20.25
	36	January 1926 "Anthony Burns in Canada" by Fred Landon. <i>Ontario Historical</i>	ΤO	pp.

6 pp.

	37	"Shadrach: stories of the fugitive slaves" by Nina Moore Tiffany.  The New England Magazine. N.S., 2,  May 1890.  4 pp.
Box 11		
Folder	4	Fugitive Slave
Document	38	"The Underground Railway" by W.H. Withrow. Proceedings & Transactions of the Royal Society of Canada. v. 8, Section 2, 1902. 29 pp.
	39	"Letters largely personal & private" for example: "From an African boy named Ka-Le," ed. by Carter G. Woodson. Journal of Negro History v. 11, January 1926. 72 pp.
	40	"Henry Bibb, The colonizer" by Hilda A.  Hill. The Negro History Bulletin. 1 p.
	41	"Henry Bibb, a colonizer" by Fred Landon. <i>Journal of Negro History</i> . v. 5, October 1920. 11 pp.
	42	Fugitive slaves in Canada. Witness.  November 12, 1859. 1 p.
	43	"The Anderson fugitive case" by Fred Landon. <i>Journal of Negro History</i> . v. 7, no. 3, July 1922 10 pp.
	44	"The mission to the fugitive slaves at London" by J.I. Cooper. <i>Ontario Historical Society</i> . v. 46, Spring 1954.
	45	"Amherstburg, Terminus of the Underground Railroad" by Fred Landon. v. 10, no. 1, January 1925 9 pp.
	46	Reminiscences of two Negroes at Lucan: Green Thurman and Isaac Renfrew. Public Archives of Canada. M.G. 19, B. 31.
	47	"Negroes escaping from slavery in the United States made numerous settlements in Ontario" by Mabel Burkholder. <i>The Hamilton Spectator</i> . November 15, 1947. 1 p.
		-peccace: 1.0.0

Society. Pages and Records.

v. 22, 1925.

Box 11		
Folder	5	Anti-Slavery
Document	48	"The mind of the Negro as reflected in
		letters written during the Crisis,
		1800-1860," ed. by Carter G. Woodson.
		Washington, 1926. 26 pp.
	49	"The Canadian Anti-Slavery Group" by
		Fred Landon. The University
		Magazine. v. 17, December 1918. 8 pp.
	50	"Arthur Tappan and the anti-slavery
		movement" by Eugene Portlette Southall. <i>Journal of Negro</i>
		Southair. Journal of Negro
	51	History. v. 15, April 1930. 34 pp. "The Dawn Institute: Canada West" by
	21	T.H. The Anti-Slavery Reporter.
		v. 4 of N.S., May 1, 1856. 3 pp.
	52	"An address to the coloured
	32	inhabitants of North America."
		The Anti-Slavery Reporter. v. 6,
		N.S., December 1, 1851. 2 pp.
	53	"Visit to the fugitive slaves and
		people of colour in Upper Canada."
		The Anti-Slavery Reporter. v. 7,
		no. 73, N.S., January 1, 1852. 4 pp.
	54	"Organization of Jamaica by the
		coloured people of Canada." Anti-
		Slavery Reporter. June 2, 1856. 2 pp.
	55	"Jamaica." The Anti-Slavery Reporter.
	56	October 1, 1856. 2 pp.
	56	<pre>[J. Forster and Samuel Bowley]   The Anti-Slavery Reporter. 92, or</pre>
		v. 4, June 21, 1843. 4 pp.
	57	Anti-slavery Labours. [Autobiography
	3 /	of a fugitive negro: his anti-
		slavery labours in Canada] by Ward.
		1855. 224 pp.
	58	"Canada's part in freeing the slave"
		by Fred Landon. v. 17, 1919. 11 pp.
	59	Letters between William H. Seward and
		Michael Willis & T. Henning
		regarding a resolution passed at a
		meeting of the Anti-Slavery Society
D 11		of Canada. February 28, 1863. 3 pp.
Box 11	E	Anti Clavory
Folder Document	5 60	Anti-Slavery Proceedings of the General Anti-
Document	0.0	Slavery Convention called by the
		Committee of the Anti-Slavery
		Society. London, 1840. 2 pp.
	61	"The Anti-Slavery Society of Canada"
		by Fred Landon. Journal of Negro
		History. v. 4, January 1919. 8 pp.

Box 12	62	Documents. Records illustrating the condition of refugees from slavery in Upper Canada before 1860.  Journal of Negro History. v. 13,  April 1928. 9 pp.
Folder Document	1-2 64	Immigration and Discrimination "Opposition to the founding of the Elgin Settlement" by William H. Pease and Jane H. Pease. CHB. v. 38, no. 3, September 1957. 17 pp.
	65	"The Yale-Cariboo Wagon-Road" by E.O.S. Scholefield. The British Columbia Magazine. v. 7, no. 2,
		February 1911. 15 pp.
	66	"Early history of Shrewsbury" by O.K. Watson. Kent Historical Society. 3 pp.
	67	The narrative of Gordon Sellar who emigrated to Canada in 1825. H.,
	68	Que., 1915. 12 pp.
	00	"Upper Canada's black defenders" by Ernest Green, F.R. Historical Society, Ontario Historical Society, Pages & Records. v.27, 1931. 28 pp.
	69	Letter from Hiram Wilson to the Hon. R.B. Sullivan, enquiring as to terms on which coloured emigrants could obtain lands between Garafraxa & Owen Sound. OPA. R.G.I., Records of the Crown Lands Dept. 1 p.
Box 12		
Folder Document	1-2 70	Immigration and Discrimination Condition of the coloured people in Canada. Procs. of the General Anti-Slavery Society, held in
	71	London1843 by J.F. Johnson. 6 pp. "Letters of Hiram Wilson to Miss Hannah Gray re: missionary work among the Negro fugitives in Canada." Journal of Negro History.
	72	v. 14, July 1929. 7 pp. Case of Col Prince, the M.P. of
		Essex. Harrison Hall and its Associations by Robert Stuart Woods. Chatham, 1896. 2 pp.
	73	Woods. Chatham, 1896. 2 pp. "Documents re: some of the difficulties Negro refugees had to endure in Upper Canada" by Justice

	74	Riddell. Journal of Negro History. v. 15, January 1930. 2 pp. Miscellaneous letters from L.A. Spalding to A. Steward and others concerning their attempts to resolve the problems of the Negroes in Canada. Journal of Negro
	75	History. 24 pp. "The Negro migration to Canada after the passing of the Fugitive Slave Act" by Fred Landon. The Journal of
	76	Negro History. v. 5, January 1920. 15 pp. "Negro colonization schemes in Upper Canada before 1860" by Fred Landon. Royal Society of Canada. Transactions, Section 2, 1929.
	77	"The Buxton Settlement in Canada" by Fred Landon. <i>The Journal of Negro</i>
	78	History. v. 3, October 1918. 8 pp. "Africans in Niagara" by Janet Cainochau. History of Niagara
	79	1914. 5 pp. "The African in Canada" by J. Cleveland Hamilton. Knox College Monthly. v. 12, November 1889. 8 pp.
Box 12		
Folder Document	1-2 80	Immigration and Discrimination Proceedings of the American Assoc. for the Advancement of Science,
	81	38th Meeting. Toronto, 1889. 7 pp. "The Negro in New Brunswick" by the Rev. W.D. Raymond. 8 pp.
	83	"Negroes in Toronto, 1793-1865" by Daniel G. Hill. <i>Ontario History</i> .
	84	v. 55, no. 2, June 1963. 19 pp. "Problem of Education" by Basil Deakin.  Atlantic Advocate. v. 55, May
	85	1965.  "Boston King: a Negro Loyalist who sought refuge in Nova Scotia" by Phyllis R. Blakeley. Dalhousie
	87	Review. v. 48, 1968. 10 pp. "William King: from master to servant" by William and Jane Pease. Rensselaer Review of Graduate
	88	Studies. v. 16, May 1959. 8 pp. Negroes in Nova Scotia. [Announcement of a conference on problems facing
	89	Negroes in Nova Scotia]. 2 pp. "Wildwood." [Reflections of local Negroes] by F.F. Parkinson. March 1963. 3 pp.

	90	"Amber Valley Settlement: Negro migration from Oklahoma to Amber Valley, Canada, 1907" by F.F.
	91	Parkinson. 13 pp. "Amber Valley Colony." [Agricultural changes] by Jack Deakin. <i>Edmonton</i>
	93	Journal. January 19, 1963. 3 pp. "The Canada-West Indian League" by H.C. Collier. The Nassau Guardian.
	94	February 26, 1932. 1 p. Deed of land. [Agreement between Daniel V. Lewis & The Kootenay Central Railroad C.]. November 21, 1911. Agreement to sell land by Daniel & Charlotte Lewis. June 1912. 13 pp.
Box 12		
Folder Document	1-2 95	Immigration and Discrimination Verbatum transcript. Folklore Tape A 4M #5. Fran Fraser. Alberta, Canada, 1969. 6 pp.
	96	Letter from Joseph Henson to George E. Ellis. Petitions of protest against Blackface performances. Toronto, 1840-43.
	97	"Royal is My Race" [short story] by Joanne E. McArthur. 11 pp.
	98	"The Guysborough Negroes: A study in isolation" by George A. Rawlyk. August 19, 1965.
	100	Census Report - concerns Grafton T. Brown, said to be a Negro. Letters, clippings. October 3, 1968.
Folder	3	Canadian Immigration Policy toward the Negro
Document	102	"When slaves were owned in Upper Canada." Saturday Musings. <i>The</i> <i>Hamilton Spectator</i> . April 29,
	103	1916. "Immigration and problems of settlement in 1920" by J. Costell Hopher. The Canadian Annual Review of Public Affairs. Toronto, 1921. 11 pp.
	104	The Negro immigration into Vancouver Island in 1858. The Royal Society of Canada. <i>Transactions</i> . Section 2, 1935.
	105	"How one slave became free; an episode of the old days in Victoria" by Robie L. Reid. <i>British Columbia</i>

	106	Historical Quarterly. v. 6, no. 4, October 1942. 6 pp. "Canadian immigration policy: the hard facts" by Paul M. Roddick. International Journal. v. 11, Spring 1956. 7 pp.
Box 12		
Folder	3	Canadian Immigration Policy toward the Negro
Document	107	"The Victoria voltigeurs" by B.A.  McKelvie and Williard E. Ireland.  British Columbia Historical  Quarterly. v. 20, nos. 3 & 4,
	108	"Ellen Fairclough: saint or sinner to New Canadians?" by Frank Rasky.
	109	Liberty. v. 37, May 1960. 6 pp. "The West Indians: our loneliest immigrants" by George Lamming. Maclean's Magazine. Toronto, November 4, 1961. 6 pp.
	110	"Immigration policy," ed. by John T. Saywell. <i>Canadian Annual Review</i> .
	111	Toronto, 1962. 3 pp. "Canada's immigration policy, 1945- 1962" by G.A. Rawlyk. The Dalhousie
	112	Review. v. 42, no. 3, Autumn 1962. 14 pp. "Canada's immigration policy, 1957- 1962" by David Corbett. International Journal. v. 18,
	113	Spring 1963. 15 pp. "Les Haitiens, ces immigres pas comme les autres" by Lysiane Gagnon. <i>La Presse</i> . Montreal, August 21, 1965. 2 pp.
	114	"The built-in lie behind our search for immigrants." <i>MacLean's Magazine</i> . v. 78, June 19, 1965. 6 pp.
	115	"Turner's safety valve and free Negro westward migration" by George R. Woolfolk. Pacific Northwest Quarterly. v. 56, July 1965. 6 pp.
	116	"American Negro and immigrant experience: similarities and differences" by John J. Appel.  American Quarterly. v. 18, spring 1966.

Document	117	Negro "Religious nature of the early Negro migration to Canada and the Amherstburg Baptist Association" by James K. Lewis. Ontario History. v. 58, June 1966. 16 pp. Outline of 1967 Emancipation Celebration spectacle in Windsor. 1 p.
Folder	4 7	The Negro in Canada
Document	120	Review of Books. "The Negro in Canada" by Ida Greaves.  Canadian Historical Review. 2 pp.
	121	Flyer commemorating Emancipation Day in Windsor, Canada. June 9, 1952. 1 p.
	122	"Dresden" [Public Relations Article] by Grace J. Carter. <i>Ontario Hydro</i>
	123	News. v. 39, September 1952. 7 pp. Elks' Review. [Monthly periodical]. Columbus, Ohio, v. 1, no. 9, June
	124	1958. 12 pp. Flyer, announcing future publication
	124	of a report. "A personality study of Negroes in Halifax, Nova Scotia" by Morris Davis & H.D. Beach.
	125	June 1961. 1 p.  "Segregation in British Columbia" by P.H. Reid. The Bulletin.  Published by the Committee on Archives of The United Church of Canada, in collaboration with
	126	Victoria University. no. 16, 1963. 15 pp. "Provocation and defence: action against racialists in Canada." The Wiener Library Bulletin.
	127	v. 20, spring, 1966. 3 pp. "You like us in private, reject us in public" by Ivan Burgess. <i>Canadian</i>
		Weekly. May 22, 1965. 2 pp.
Box 12		
Folder	4	The Negro in Canada
Document	128	"Le Canadaet la condition des ses citoyens noirs" by M. Marchand. La Voix Nationale. October 1965. 3 pp.
	129	Coppertone; the Canadian Negro Magazine. Halifax, December 1966. 30 pp.
	130	Financial statement by Director of Emancipation Celebration in
	131	Windsor, Ontario, 1966. 3 pp. Notes on planned advertisement for

Box 13	132	Emancipation Celebration in Windsor, Ontario. W.L. Perry & Assoc. 1 p. Forms for survey of Halifax Negro families. 8 pp.
Folder	1	Negroes in Canada - State of War between
Document	133	Canada and the United States, 1875 Photostats of Secret Document No. 48, sent to the British Consulate, N.Y., June 29, 1867, re: the Fenian project for the invasion of Canada
	134	by E.M. Archibald. 7 pp. Photostats of documents sent to the British Consulate, N.Y., December 14, 1869, re: the Fenian project for the invasion of Canada by E.M. Archibald. 5 pp.
	135	Photostats of documents sent to the British Consulate, N.Y., January 26, 1870, re: the Fenian project for the invasion of Canada by E.M. Archibald and others. 4 pp.
	136	Memorandium re: the Fenian project for the invasion of Canada. 7 pp.
Da 12		
<u>Box 13</u> Folder	2-3	Race Relations in Canada and the United States
Document	137	Tavern licence given to Peter Thompson by William Campbell, Mayor of St. John., 1797. N.B. Museum. 1 p.
	138	Note sent to Hamilton Hill from Hiram
	139	A letter from Hiram Wilson to Hamilton Hill proposing a meeting to promote the interest of
	140	education in Western Canada. 1845. 4 pp. Letter to Hamilton Hill from H. Wilson referring to boxes of clothing. 1849. 2 pp.
	141	Miscellaneous Corresp. File/H.
	142	Wilson. Oberlin, 1843. 8 pp.  "Over Lake Erie to Freedom" by Fred Landon. N.W. Ohio Quarterly. v. 17, October 1945. 7 pp.

	143	Regimental orders. 5th Battalion of York County Militia. Archives Div., N.B. Museum. 1823-1850. 2 pp.
	144	Div., N.B. Museum. 1823-1850. 2 pp.  A letter requesting a copy of the last annual report of receipts and expenditures of the Anti-Slavery Society. November 1851. 1 p.
	145	Letter to Rev. Leo Whipper from Rev.  Alex McArthur re: objections to white missionaries. Windsor, C.W., July 2, 1852.
	146	Letter to Rev. E. Ryerson from Dennis Hill of Down Mills, Canada West, re: rejection of his son attending School Section #3 in Comden County of Kent. Ontario Archives,
	147	Toronto. November 22, 1852. 2 pp. Letter to Hamilton Hill from Hiram Wilson re: bringing religion to sailors on ships along the Welland Canal. St. Catharine, Canada West, May 24, 1853. 3 pp.
Box 13		
Folder	2-3	Race Relations in Canada and the United States
Document	148	Letter to Hon. Abbott Laurence from his nephew, Amos Laurence, re: a request for some funds by a colonizer. London. 2 pp.
	149	Letter to Rev. Egerton Ryerson, Chief Supt. of Education, from Mr. Stanton, re: a court case on discrimination. Ontario Archives,
	150	Toronto. Simcoe, May 25, 1855. 2 pp. Incomplete and unsigned letter
	130	dealing with school discrimination.
		Ontario Archives, Toronto. Malden,
	1 5 1	December 29, 1856. 1 p.
	151	Three letters to Rev. E. Ryerson, Chief Supt. of Education, dealing with discrimination against black children. Ontario Archives, Toronto. February 3, 1856 and August 9, 1856. 4 pp.
	152	Letter to Rev. E. Ryerson from William P. Newman asking clarification and interpretation of the Common School Act with regard to prejudice against black children. Ontario Archives, Toronto. Dresden, January 13,

	153 154	1956.  Letter to Rev. E. Ryerson from Samuel Atkin, Trustee and Sect., School Section No. 4, Malden, re: the hiring of a teacher for the education of colored children in the Township of Malden, County of Kent. Ontario Archives, Toronto. February 26, 1857.  Gagetown Baptismal Register. N.B. Museum. Archives Div. 1831-1858.	<ul><li>2 pp.</li><li>5 pp.</li><li>1 p.</li></ul>
Box 13			
Folder	2-3	Race Relations in Canada and the United States	
Document	155	Letter to Rev. E. Ryerson from Jefferson Lightfoot, asking for a reversal of a decision made by the local Supt. of Schools in Flamboro, concerning the schooling of colored children. Ontario Archives, Toronto. October 5, 1958.	2 pp.
	156	Letter re: discrimination in the schools of Raleigh Plains, Chatham. Ontario Archives, Toronto. February 2, 1859.	1 p.
	157	Letter to the Chief Supt. of Education, Upper Canada, from D. Campbell, re: the Free School System and the opposition to the mixing of black and white children in the Township of Harwick, County of Kent. March 17, 1862.	4 pp.
	158	Letter to the Chief Supt. of Education, Toronto, from Madison Severz and Vincent White, re: school segregation in the Township of Harwick, County of Kent. Ontario Archives, Toronto. March 17, 1862.	
	186	Henry Churchyard [a letter in reference to the Civil War]. May 20, 1862.	<ul><li>4 pp.</li><li>4 pp.</li></ul>
	187	Playbill from the Royal Lyceum, King Street West. Plays about the	
	188	American South. 1871. A study of the Negro problem in Canada. [A typewritten draft]	2 pp.
	189	Not dated. The Negro Judge of Little Rock.	43 pp.

[newspaper article on Mifflin W.
Gibbs] by A. J. Arnold. Montreal
Star, April 21, 1962. 1 p.

<u>Box 13</u> Folder	2-3	Race Relations in Canada and the United
Document	190	States History neglects the famous Ringo by James K. Nesbitt. [article about Samuel Ringo, a black restaurant
	191	owner in Victoria.] Daily Colonist. October 8, 1961. 1 p. Black white man. [Negro-Indian relationship in 1830's] by Hugh A. Dempsey. Alberta Historical
	192	Review. v. 6, Summer 1958. 3 pp.  Matthew A. Henson. [Memorials and  Diagraphyl Nevember 19 1962 7 pp.
	193	Biography]. November 18, 1962. 7 pp. Gen. Bennett H. Young - Confederate
	194	Army. Letter to Gen. Marcus J. Wright concerning his service to the Confederacy. July 8, 1912. 1 p. "Baltimore student of Artic peoples." [magazine article about Dr. Herbert M. Frisby, Negro explorer] by Paul
	195	Fleming. Baltimore Sun. Magazine Section. Sunday, January 9, 1966. 2 pp. Demographic trends of the Negro in Oklahoma by Mozell C. Hill and Eugene S. Richards. The
	196	Southwestern Journal. 16 pp. Historical sketches of the County of
	197	Elgin. 62 pp. Memoranda concerning Gen. Bennett H. Young. Commander in Chief of the
	198	United Confederate Veterans. 7 pp. Letter to Miss Jamieson of Calgary from Ed Preston re: donation of a pair of spurs to the Museum,
	199	Glenbow Foundation. Calgary, November 22, 1965. 1 p. "The obligation to communicate." [Article on news reporting of racial tensions in U.S.] by Rufus
	200	Terral. St. Louis Post-Dispatch. 9 pp. Election returns for the Counties of Kent and Bothwell. 2 pp.
Box 13 Folder	2-3	Race Relations in Canada and the United

States

Document	201	Death Certificate of Grafton Brown (thought to be Negro). St. Peter,	1 -5
	202	Minn., March 2, 1918.  Martin Luther King Fund. [Report on fund raiging] by Maying Cadeby.	1 p.
	203	<pre>fund raising] by Maxine Cadeby. Three papers on race relations in U.S. 1. Race relations in U.S. 2. Desegregation progress in U.S.</pre>	
Folder Document	4 159	Documents from British Columbia Archives Documents from the Archives of British Columbia, relating to Negro	ritish
	160	activities. September 26, 1860. Letters from Canadians of the 1930's, confirming the existence of a black police force in Victoria, B.C., in the middle 1800's [Colored Residents, Victoria, 1860].	3 pp.
	161	British Columbia Archives. Letter dated July 9, 1860, to James Douglas, Gov. of Vancouver Island, from Thos. H. Lineker, re: the Indians. British Columbia	2 pp.
	162	Archives. Letter to James Douglas from Wellington D. Moses. Jacob Francis, F. Richard, Wm. Brown and Richard H. Johnson re:	2 pp.
	163	prejudice against colored people. British Columbia Archives. Letter to the Colonial Secty. from Fortune Richard, Capt. of Victoria Rifle Corps, requesting funds for the Victoria Pioneer Rifle Corps. British Columbia Archives.	3 pp.
Box 13 Folder Document	4 164	Documents from British Columbia Archives Letter to a Mr. Young describing court activities in the Richfield, Cariboo area. Case of a knife	S
	165	fight between two black men is described. British Columbia Archives. September 20, 1863.  Letter with a request for more funds from the Pioneer Rifle Corps. to Gov. James Douglas. British Columbia Archives. Victoria, July 31, 1862.	4 pp. 3 pp.

	166	Letter with a request for more funds from the Pioneer Rifle Corps to Gov. James Douglas. British Columbia Archives. Victoria,
	167	June 19, 1863. 2 pp.  Letter to the Governor re: the willingness of some persons to join a Volunteer Military Corps. British Columbia Archives. Victoria, August 15, 1889. 2 pp.
	168	Victoria, August 15, 1889. 2 pp. Negro-related portions of the Diary of Rev. B. Cridge. British Columbia Archives. Victoria, 1858. 10 pp.
	169	Letter to Henry Wakeford, Colonial Secretary, from Richard Johnson, requesting land to build a guest house. British Columbia Archives.
	170	Victoria, October 3, 1864. 4 pp.  Letter to the newspaper editor, signed by Dixie, a black colonialist. The Cariboo Sentinel (Supplement). Barkerville, Williams Crook Tune 12, 1865
	171	Williams Creek, June 12, 1865. 1 p. Letter to the newspaper editor, signed by Dixie, a black colonialist. The Cariboo Sentinel. British Columbia Archives. Barkerville, Williams Creek, July 1, 1865. 1 p.
Box 13 Folder Document	4 172	Documents from British Columbia Archives Letter to the Colonial Secretary from J. Booth, Thomas Griffeths and Abraham Copland, requesting approval for a teacher for their district, and the Secretary's reply. British Columbia Archives. Salt Spring Island, October 26, 1869. 3 pp.
	173	1869.  Letter to Mr. Trutch, land agent, from Louis Stark, requesting a change of property, and the agent's reply. British Columbia Archives. Salt Spring Island, November 3, 1869.  2 pp.
	174	Letter to Mr. Pierce from Louis Stark requesting a road to the School House and Boat Landing, and Mr. Pierce's reply. British Columbia Archives. Salt Spring Island, September 15, 1870.

	175 176 177	Letter to Mr. Matthews from William Daniel Anderson. confirming that Deas Island was named after Mr. Deas, a colonial, and that the first troops in Victoria were Afro-Americans. British Columbia Archives. Vedder Crossing, September 7, 1934. 2 pp.  Letter to Arthur Edward Kennedy, Governor of Vancouver Island, from a committee of colonialists, re: discrimination in a public theatre, and the Governor's reply. British Columbia Archives. Victoria, October 5, 1864. 6 pp.  Papers connected with Vancouver Island. Volunteer Rifle Corps, 1861-1862. British Columbia
		Archives. 8 pp.
Box 13 Folder Document	4 Do	Documents from British Columbia Archives Letter to James Douglas, Governor of Vancouver Island, from Jonathan Begg, re: the appointment of two road commissioners and opening of a public road. Victoria, May 5,
	179	1862. 2 pp.  Letter to James Douglas, Governor, from R. Johnssen re: a request for funds for the Victoria Pioneer Rifle Company. British Columbia
	180	Archives. Victoria, March 3, 1863. 1 p. Letter from William Peyton Hubbard, a former black alderman and comptroller of Toronto, to Dr. R.E. Park of the Univ. of Chicago. British Columbia Archives.
	181	February 12, 1906. 6 pp.  Letter from Willis Stark to Mr.  Matthews, Archivist, re: surviving emigrants in Vancouver. British  Columbia Archives. Salt Spring
	182	Ganges, October 13, 1934. 1 p. Letter from Thomas D. to Major Matthews re: past history of Vancouver Island. British Columbia Archives. Saanich, September 1,
	183	1934. 2 pp. "The Negro in Canada." The Negro History Bulletin. British Columbia

	184	Archives. v. 4, April 1941. 16 pp. Report of a visit to Halifax with particular respect to Africville. November 24-26, 1963. 10 pp. Emancipation celebration July 29 to August 1. [Founder - Walter Perry] Windsor Daily Star. British Columbia Archives. 1966. 1 p.
Box 13 Folder Document	5 204	Josiah Henson and John Brown "The story of Rev. Josiah Henson." [known as Uncle Tom] by Jean Tallach (Ed.). Kent Historical
	205	Society. "In memory of "Uncle Tom" by Aileen Ward. The Dalhousie Review.
	206	v. 20, October 1940. 4 pp. "Uncle Tom and Clayton: fact, fiction, and mystery" by William H. and Jane H. Pease. Ontario History. v. 50,
	207	no. 2, Spring 1958. 13 pp. "Canadian home of the original Uncle Tom." <i>The Crisis</i> . v. 54, March
	208	1947.
	209	Historical Society. v. 8, p. 157. 1 p. Letter from Amor A. Lawrence re:
	210	Josiah Henson & Mr. Eliot.  Boston, February 1851. 2 pp.  Letter from Amor A. Lawrence re:  Josiah Henson and his colony.  Boston, March 30, 1851. 1 p.
	211	"John Brown's Body" The Hamilton
	212	Spectator. June 14, 1958. 1 p. Canada - Captain John Brown. Life and Public Services of Martin R. Delany by Frank A. Rollin.
	213	Boston, 1868. 13 pp. "Canadian Negroes and the John Brown Raid. The Journal of Negro
	214	History. v. 6, April 1921. 9 pp. "From Chatham to Harper's Ferry" by Fred Landon. The Canadian Magazine. Toronto, v. 53, no. 6. 8 pp.
Folder Document		Civil Rights-Documents and Notes "Negro Freemasonary" [Prince Hall Masonary] by Reginald V. Harris,

6 pp.

Box 13 Box 13		
	6 - 8	Documents from British Columbia Archives
Document	216	"Story of Equity Lodge N. 106,
		Halifax" by Reginald V. Harris,
	017	P.G.M. January 1, 1957. 13 pp.
	217	"Negro Masonary" [British Empire] by Reginald V. Harris, P.G.M.
		November 29, 1946. 3 pp.
	218	The Clarion [Periodical]. Truro,
		Nova Scotia, February 28, 1948.
		v. 3, no. 20.
	219	The Canadian Negro (Periodical).
		Toronto, September 1953, v. 1,
	000	no. 3. 4 pp.
	220	"Terrestrial animals in cold: recent
		studies of primitive man" by H.T. Hammel. Handbook of Physiology. 21 pp.
	221	Thirteenth Annual Labour Institute on
		Race Relations. [Report, March 14
		& 15, 1964], "Democracy in the
		Sixties" 5 pp.
	222	Tenth Annual Labour Institute on Race
		Relations. [Report, April 3, 1960],
	222	"The Native Indian in our society" 15 pp.
	223	Human relations (Periodical). Ontario, May-June 1961, v. 1,
		no. 3. 8 pp.
	224	Eleventh Annual Labour Institute on
		Race Relations. [Report, April 16,
		1961], "Is legislation the key to
		racial equality?" 9 pp.
	225	Twelfth Annual Labour Institute on
		Race Relations. [Report, February
		25, 1962], "The challenge of human
	226	rights on a nuclear age" 7 pp. Submission by the Human Rights
	220	Committee of the B.C. Federation
		of Labour, CLC to the Hon. W.A.C.
		Bennett, Premier & Provincial
		Cabinet. Victoria, B.C. 18 pp.
<b>D</b> 40		
<u>Box 13</u> Folder	6-8	Civil Dights Doguments and Notes
Document		Civil Rights-Documents and Notes Cornwallis Street Baptist Annual
DOCUMETIC	44 I	Church Meeting. Reports and
		statements of accounts for the year
		1964. January 28, 1965. 28 pp.

	228	Urban and rural life committee of the African Baptist Association of Nova Scotia. General statement of
	229	activities by W.P. Oliver. 9 pp. Fourteenth Annual Labour Institute on Race Relations. [Report, Vancouver, March 27 & 28, 1965] 12 pp.
	230	Report of board in dispute between the Canadian Pacific Railway company, Eastern Lines, and its Sleeping Car Porters. The Labour Gazette. v. 20, March 1920.
	231	Immigration [Canada]. Comment [Periodical]. Photostat from Yale University Library. Ottawa, September 1952, v. 2, no. 9. 12 pp.
	232	"Loi Canadienne sur les justes methodes d'emplois." [Pamphlet]
	233	Immigration [Canada] Department sharply criticized. Comment (Periodical). Photostat from Yale University Library. Ottawa, v. 5,
	234	no. 7, 1955. 1 p.  "Here a tenement once stood." [Article describing housing conditions in Halifax]. Globe Magazine. October 1, 1960. 5 pp.
	235	"Canada's immigration policy: a critique" by David C. Corbett.  [Book review by N.B. Ryder]. The Canadian Forum. 1957. 2 pp.
	236	Programs of various Annual Conferences of the N.S.A.A.C.P. and a list of its accomplishments. 7 pp.
Box 13		
		ivil Rights-Documents and Notes Report of activities of the National Committee on Human Rights, Canadian Labour Congress. Montreal, June 20, 1966.
	238	"Interpretation of the [Canadian] Bill of Rights" ed. by John T. Soywell.  Canadian Annual Review. January 1962. 2 pp.
	239	Human Rights Section from the Canadian Labour Congress. Immigration memorandum. March 10,
	240	1965. 3 pp. Figures for Asiatic immigration to

	Canada: 1901-1942.
241	Immigration figures for Canada:
	1885-1955. 1 p.
242	"Canada's exclusion of Asiatic
	immigrants" by Charles S.L. Hoover.
	May 1964. 28 pp.
243	"Red and Black: the Indian and Negro
	in the writings of Cooper, Simms
	and Melville" by Prof. Ernest H 5 pp.
244	"Our civil liberties" by Bora Laskin.
	Queen's Quarterly. v. 61, winter
245	1954-55. 17 pp.
245	Obituary notice of James F. Jenkins.  Journal of Negro History. v. 16,
	July 1931. 1 p.
246	Discrimination in employment.
210	Current Manpower & Labour Relations
	Review, sect. of Laborer Gazette.
	v. 54, September 15, 1954. 10 pp.
247	"The Bill of Rights, the Supreme
	Court, and Civil Liberties in
	Canada" by Edward McWhinney.
	Canadian Annual Review. January
	1960. 12 pp.
248	"Progress in human rights" by David
	Orlikow, Assoc. Sec., CLC
	Human Rights Committee. Canadian
	Labour. December 1963. 3 pp.